
 

No School  
May 25 & May 28 

April/May 
   2018 

APRIL/MAY 
2018 



May 1-18  Clothing Sale 
 
May 1– 23  Military Outreach 
 
May 14  Spring Concert  
 
May 15  Budget Vote 
 
May  18 Kindergarten Orientation 
 
May 31  3rd Grade Recorder Concert 
 



No School May 25 and 28  

June 11 Pre-K Graduation 
 Mrs. Balliet  9:00 AM 
June 12 Pre-K Graduation 
 Mrs. Fuksman  9:00 AM 





Budget Vote/Board of Education  
Election 

May 15, 2017 
7am - 9pm 

High School South Gym 

Who is eligible to vote? 
All district residents are eligible to vote, as long as they meet the following requirements:

- Are a U.S. citizen

- Are 18 years of age or older on the day of the vote

- Have lived in the district for at least 30 days prior to the vote on May 15

- Are not restricted from voting in general elections based on election law

- Please bring identification to the vote May 15

Learn more about the budget and its development here: http://www.horseheadsdistrict.com/
budget18-19.cfm  

Questions? Call 739-5601, x4260 or email hcsdinfo@horseheadsdistrict.com. 

http://www.horseheadsdistrict.com/budget18-19.cfm
http://www.horseheadsdistrict.com/budget18-19.cfm
mailto:hcsdinfo@horseheadsdistrict.com
http://www.horseheadsdistrict.com


The Horseheads Central School District offers educational programs without regard to gender, race, color, national origin, or disability. 
Inquiries regarding this policy may be made to me, Megan Collins Title IX Coordinator, or Kim Williams, Section 504 Coordinator, 
Horseheads Central School District, One Raider Lane, Horseheads, NY 14845    (607)  739-5601 

Safe Schools Line - To report a concern, rumor, or other safety issue -  call 795-2044 or 1-800-305-4984. 
Line is available 24 hours a day - ALL CALLS ARE ANONYMOUS AND CONFIDENTIAL. 

As part of the District-wide security system and our emphasis on safety, the building doors will be locked during the 
day. Both of the main lobby entrance doors have a white box. Please push the button, wait for a response and you will 
be buzzed into the building. We may ask you to look toward the camera or identify yourself by speaking into the white 
box. Once you enter the building, please report directly to the office to sign in and pick up a visitor’s badge.  

Visitors to the Schools – to maintain a safe place for our children to work and learn, certain limits 
must be set for visits by parents and other agencies.  For these reasons, the following rules apply 
to ALL visitors to the school: 

Access to the elementary building will be through the main entrance ONLY.  This entrance will be open for    
students and visitors from 8:00 - 2:25 PM.  

ALL VISITORS ARE REQUIRED TO SIGN IN AT THE MAIN OFFICE IMMEDIATELY 
UPON ENTERING THE BUILDING TO RECEIVE A VISITOR’S PASS WHICH MUST 

BE WORN AT ALL TIMES WHILE IN THE SCHOOL OR ON THE SCHOOL 
GROUNDS. 

Also, as parents arrive in the morning with children, please remain in the lobby area, children must learn to 
proceed to the room on their own. 

Teachers are expected NOT to take class time to discuss individual matters with visitors. 

Visitors attending school functions that are open to the public such as parent teacher organization (PTO)    
meetings or public gatherings are not required to register. 

Any consumables (food, beverages, etc.) brought in by visitors are subject to search and / or inspection. 

Please note these district rules are approved by the Horseheads Board of Education. These safety procedures need 
your support.  If you have any questions regarding these procedures, please call the office. Thank you in advance for 
your help and support with keeping safety a priority. 

BUILDING DOORS WILL BE LOCKED 

The Dignity Act Coordinator (DAC) for CENTER STREET is Patricia Sotero. Complaints regarding
discrimination, harassment, or bullying of any student should be referred to Patricia Sotero at 795-2580 x 2600. 

The Dignity Act Coordinator for the Horseheads Central School District is Megan Collins. Mrs. Collins 
may be reached at One Raider Lane, Horseheads, NY 14845, 607-739-5601, x4214. 

MEDICATION IN SCHOOL - If a student needs any form of medication at school, a wr itten physician ’s prescription and written 
parental consent are necessary. Any medication should be brought in the original container to the health office where it will be stored 
and dispensed. Please contact Mrs. White with further questions.  

GUIDELINES FOR CLASSROOM  PARTIES / CELEBRATIONS 

If bringing food to your child’s class such as drinks, cakes or pastries, the following guidelines should be used: 

 Please notify the teacher and get their permission first.

 Immediately after cooking, if possible, items should be wrapped individually (i.e. cookies, muffins, cup
cakes, etc.).

 The Chemung County Health department makes these additional requests:

COLD FOODS SHOULD BE REFRIGERATED IMMEDIATLEY AND HELD BELOW 45 DEGREES
FAHRENHEIT. 

HANDS SHOULD BE WASHED BEFORE FOOD PREP AND FOOD SHOULD NOT BE TOUCHED AFTER IT IS 
COOKED. 

GLOVES, TONGS OR DELI PAPER SHOULD BE USED SO THERE IS NO BAREHANDED CONTACT WITH FOOD 
AFTER PREPARATION.  Following the above practices will help to protect your children against food-borne illness. 



We are so proud of our students and staff as they raised $200.00 for Pennies to      
Prevent Polio.   Our Horsehead Rotary Club matches every dollar we raise for a total 
of $400.00 in this great world outreach. Our students and staff have big hearts and 
they care about other children across the world.  They truly are amazing citizens! 

Dear Parent (s) / Caregiver (s), 
March was an incredible month, as we     
participated in many family fun activities     
provided by the PTO and the Student Council 
along with the support of our Center Street Staff. 
The Project Fair was another successful event as 
the students showcased all their research and      
displayed it in many creative forms.   

Center Street Elementary Contact Information 

812 Center Street www.horseheadsdistrict.com 
Horseheads, NY  14845 Melissa Yearick, PTO Co- President 
607-795-2580 Wanda Kailbourne, PTO Co-President 
Patricia Sotero, Principal Melanie Peden, PTO Secretary 
Kathy Wigsten, Secretary Denise Trondsen, PTO Treasurer 
Trishia Alexander, Attendance Clerk www.cspto.org 
Vickie White, Nurse

Newsletter in Color:   http://www.cspto.org/Newsletter 

 We are citizens of our school, community, neighborhood, town, state, country and the 
world! 

 Making a difference in the lives of others shows great citizenship! 



The Center Street PTO would like to thank everyone  
involved in making our Annual Spring Carnival a night 

to remember.  Our volunteer workers from the HH High School, Bruce May and 
the Youth Bureau along with so many of our PTO volunteers -  runners, bakers, 
basket makers, game tenders, set up and clean-up(ers), photographers, treat 
scoopers, organizers and supervisors were all so very important in making the 
carnival be all it could be. We couldn’t have done it without you!  Mrs. Sotero 
would like to thank Melissa Yearick and Denise Trondsen for chairing this won-

derful event. Thank you for the countless hours you put forth in making this 
year’s event so successful! 





School nurses needed. 
  Elementary level 

(2 positions available) 

Contact human resources 
739-5601   ext. 4212



Thank you to everyone who came out for the St. Patrick’s Day Parade.  

It was cold but oh, so much fun!!!!! 









The Good Apple Award is a tool to promote pride, self-esteem and positive character development. All 
faculty and staff nominate students exhibiting good character. At the end of each month, the principal 
will announce the recipients names, and will present the students with their award during their    
scheduled lunch time. A bulletin board is in the Main Lobby to display each month’s recipients. The     
following students earned a good apple award for showing exceptional character during this month. 

The following students received Good Apple Award Certificates for March. 

Turner Ostrander Pre-K Balliet 

Amelia O’Dell Wehling Pre-K Balliet 

 Nathan Farrell Pre-K Balliet 

Bella Upham Pre-K Balliet 

Madelyn Monroe Pre-K Balliet 

Jason Arnold Pre-K Balliet 

Leighton Knapp Pre-K Balliet 

Juian Searfoss 1 Ham/Williams 

Teagan Peden 1 Robinson 

Maci Wida 1 Robinson 

Kenna Hobczuk 1 Robinson 

Mariah Williams 1 Robinson 

Ryker Capener 1 Robinson 

Gabe Hourihan 1 Robinson 

Zach MaCormick 2 Potter 

Natalie Freeman 2 Potter 

Lillian Vesek 2 Potter 

Maura Wilburn 2 Potter 

Emma Orcutt 2 Potter 

Sarah  Mallow 2 Potter 

Zachary Green 2 Potter 

Julie Hughson 2 Potter 

Boedi Knapp 2 Potter 

Carson Monthie 2 Potter 

Sam Jones 2 Potter 

Owen Bachert 2 Potter 

Liam Butts 2 Potter 

Lillian Vesek 2 Potter 

Jermain Toote 2 Potter 

Philip Mallow 4 Miller 

Ny’Asiah Rozell 4 Miller 

Isabella Liddle 4 Packard 

Kamryn Wood 4 Packard 

Max Williams 4 Packard 

Koy Ruby 4 Packard 

Kayla Rathbun 4 Packard 

Merissa Parker 4 Packard 

Jeffrey Orbin 4 Packard 

Ryan McIlwain 4 Packard 



Kameron Bates 4 Miller 

Hunter Lewis 4 Packard 

Joshua Knapp 4 Packard 

Olivia Hornsby 4 Packard 

MJ Hart 4 Packard 

Jack Brown 4 Packard 

Mallory Crum 4 Packard 

Oliver Fuksman 4 Packard 

Sarah Gabrish 4 Packard 

Domenico Batista 4 Packard 

Kailey McCormick 4 Packard 

Sofia Quaglia 4 Packard 

Anastasia Rodriguez 4 Packard 

Peytin Seeley 4 Packard 

CarLynn Sindlinger 4 Packard 

Breckin Sullivan 4 Packard 

Madeline Warrick 4 Packard 

Trisade Alston 4 Packard 

Gavin Bailey 4 Packard 

Paityn McAllister 4 Packard 

Levi Audinwood 4 Packard 

Caitlin Yearick 4 Packard 

Karlyn Capener 4 Packard 

Alexander Cranmer 4 Packard 

Abigail Earley 4 Packard 

Tristan Erhard 4 Packard 

Ellie French 4 Packard 

Shawn Harrigan 4 Packard 

Gavin Hornsby 4 Packard 

Tanner Knapp 4 Packard 

Nicolas Kowal 4 Packard 

Jack Brown 4 Karastury 

Brayden Barnes 1 L’Amoreaux 

Tessa Dunn 1 L’Amoreaux 



PTO MEETING - June 5, 2018 at 6:30 PM 

We want to thank the PTO for all the labors 
of love and the many, many hours our par-
ents put in for each and every event.  Our 
carnival was OUTSTANDING and we are so 
thankful for the  fun - family events.   

Thank you to every parent and family     
member for your continued support to our 
PTO and our great school.  We could not do 
it without our wonderful partnership. 

If you are intested in running for an officer 
position for the 2018—2019 school year, 
please contact Melissa Yearick. 

We LOVE OUR PTO!!!! 





Center Elementary 
and Center Street 
PTO each  have a 
Facebook page. 
Please “like” us to 
read about 
activities, events, 
and other 
important 
information about 
our school. 

Bus Drivers 
needed!   
Apply at the 
Transportation 
Dept. 




